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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member John Sanders, council member Steve Kahre and Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe. Also present was attorney Elissa Hewins and Superintendent Garry Sierra. Council member Paul Freeman was absent.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Sanders to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.

Sanders made a motion, seconded by Kahre to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve the accounts payable claims.  Motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER‘S REPORT:

Mallory Lowe-  In the clerk's office:  I met with Robert Norris of the Department of Local Government Finance for our budget meeting, we went over the budget numbers and all looked good. Only made minor adjustments. If we do not use our allocated appropriations for our Rainy Day fund and LR&S, I will need to complete a resolution stating so and forward to him at the end of year so he will take into consideration for our 2014 numbers and not decrease our appropriations in those funds for 2014. I had our budget published in the newspaper on Aug 23rd & Aug 30th as required. I have now completed our budget and submitted 12 copies to county council as required for a non-binding review. I go before the county council on Wed, Sept 25th to present our budget. The last couple years have gone smoothly and county council is usually very pleased with us. Tonight is our public budget hearing and next month will be our budget adoption hearing.
We also received our Accel I & Accel II in the MVH fund last month from state totaling over $5,000.
In the sewer department:  I continue to send out the preventative maintenance letters and record all septic tanks that are pumped on my master list with date & reason for pumping. I've had several homes sell recently and/or change renters. I continue to work with Evansville Water on their new software which seems to exclude a handful our of customers every month now. We are also still having some trouble with Evansville water estimating several customers too high. We have a couple homes that are currently installing city water and going from well rates to metered rates.

General town items:  INDOT had errors on their website for the LPA survey. They finally called to let me know they had gotten it corrected on Sept 4th. I completed our pre-award certification survey which mostly was about our procedures for title 6 equal rights for minorities and disabilities, Steve helped with a few questions, I appreciated that.

We received some complaint phone calls from town residents concerning Mark Davis’ house on Boonville-New Harmony road and the mess he currently has in the driveway.  I called Mr. Davis and politely asked if he could clean up the driveway and communicate with his neighbors his plans.  (Stobbs noted he would follow up with that)

The Frog Follies went well, its the largest event that comes to Darmstadt each year. We seemed to have no incidents, the town looked good and all went smoothly. My husband and I even managed to sell his Mom's 48 Plymouth, so all was good. Next year will be the 40th Annual.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Ordinance- breeding of rodents within town limits:
Stobbs advised that the Mouse House Inc in town has closed down and the town council wanted to ensure that the problems that happened in the past with commercial rodent breeding do not happen again in the future.  This ordinance will prohibit any commercial breeding, raising or euthanasia’s of rodents and/or reptiles.
2. Repaving St. Joseph Ave:
Kahre stated that he thought we should wait another year to pave Saint Joseph Avenue plus it also needs a culvert replacement.  Sierra agreed it could wait until next year.  Council will revisit it then.  

NEW BUSINESS:

1. 2014 Budget Public Hearing:

Lowe had full copies of the budget for council and residents.  Lowe explained the proposed 2014 budget, the differences, the fund totals and the appropriations.  Lowe added that this is our public hearing and if there were any questions or requests for any changes from residents or council.  There were none.

2. Superintendent’s Report 
Sierra stated that he received phone calls about the Kishline property at 200 W Boonville-New Harmony road, a buyer was looking to build 9 homes, another buyer was looking to build 5 homes on those 10 acres.  Sierra advised the potential buyers they would need to have the engineering study completed to determine whether that area can hold that many taps.  Kahre stated that perhaps that area could run their own main line directly with Evansville.  Council will wait to see what the engineering firm reports.  

Sierra advised that they have replaced tires and changed oil on the sewer truck by Raben Tire.  

Sierra stated that the preventative maintenance program is going well.  Sierra noted that Joe Beard and Sons owner had a bad accident at another company which set back our schedule just a bit, but all is still going ok.

Sierra advised that he contacted Vanderburgh county garage and spoke to Scot Wischer.  Sierra stated that he is having Wischer come replace the culvert on Wortman road next week.  Sierra noted he instructed Wischer to call him ahead of time so we can make all notifications and will make sure that the county puts in the fill that is required.

Sierra stated that he also instructed the county to repair the sinking culvert on Boonville-New Harmony.  County will come review the situation and report to Sierra.

Sierra stated that board president Stobbs came to Sierra with a complaint letter Stobbs received from a resident complaining about Stobbs and asked Sierra if he knew anything about the letter.  Sierra stated that he told Stobbs he had no knowledge of the letter and that Stobbs stated to Sierra that he is not fired yet.

Sierra advised that he completed the six month evaluation on his full-time crewman Brad Day.  Sierra noted that Day has done a good job, the equipment has never been in better shape and he appreciates his work.

3. Board member’s comments 

There were no other board member comments

4. Attorney’s comments 

Elissa Hewins will check with APC about notifying them of the ordinance concerning rodents.

5. Resident’s comments 

Crystal Kahre advised that she thinks everyone is doing  a great job.

A resident asked what the town ordinance is concerning burning brush.  Stobbs replied that as long as they followed all the state and county ordinances, there is no additional burning ordinances in Darmstadt.  

The meeting adjourned at 8:23pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


